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Hello Stevenson Councilmembers, 

I wanted to provide you with an update of the Public Works Department, I find this easiest to 

break Public Works into 6-8 groups, depending on the update. Below you find my notes from 

each section, thank you for your time. 

 

Water 

 Grayling working on finalizing phase 1B of the Long Term Water Supply, expecting the 

final version back soon.   

 Cascade Water and Sewer line replacement is underway, Swofford to start work this week 

on the project. 

Wastewater 

 Crews experienced a problem with a lift station this week. After they pulled the pump, 

they found a large rock embedded in the pump housing. It was the first time crews had to 

engage in this work, which required removing a pump from the bottom of the well and 

clearing the material. The PW crew did a great job! 

 Sewer letters of availability are nearly ready to go out in the mail, once we receive back 

the final document they will be dropped off at the post office. 

Streets 

 Lasher - Design team hit a snag with the storm system, they are reevaluating and waiting 

to get us 90% plans until things are very solid. Still working through funding, largely 

waiting for 90% plans to review project before pursuing more grants. 

 Middle Russell Restriping, I am working with two vendors, awaiting quotes back from 

one of the two. I reached out to 2-3 other companies with no response. 

 Road striping was pushed out by Clark County, awaiting to get back on the Schedule. 

Equipment 

 The PW department was able to purchase a used fleet vehicle within our equipment 

service budget, also using the sale of the generators to help procure the new fleet rig. 



Parks 

 Blow in Bark dust went into our downtown area and parks. 

Staff 

 This was the first full month of the PW crew being up on full staff, everyone was 

working into their rhythm and both Jake and Clay are proving to be great assets to the 

team. 


